JANUARY 28, 2004



REGULAR MEETING

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in their chambers, Room 551, Thomas J. Cahill Hall of Justice, 850 Bryant Street, San Francisco, at 5:40 p.m., in a Regular Meeting.

PRESENT:
Commissioners Perry, Chan, Friday, Makras

  ABSENT:
Commissioner Quaranta

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF JANUARY 21, 2004                                                                                                                
Commissioner Friday made a motion to approve the minutes of the Police Commission meeting of January 21, 2004.  Second by Commission Chan.  Approved 4-0.

RESOLUTION NO. 14-04
ASSIGNMENT OF COMMISSIONER AND SETTING OF DATE FOR TAKING OF EVIDENCE ON DISCIPLINARY CHARGES FILED IN CASE NO. C03-004 JWA                                                                               
(Assigned to Commissioner Connie Perry, Resolution No. 14-04)

AYES: 
Commissioners Perry, Chan, Friday, Makras

       ABSENT:
Commissioner Quaranta

POLICE COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

a.
Motion of Calendaring of New Items
Commissioner Friday asked if there were any objections to not holding a Commission meeting on February 11th.  Hearing no objection, Commissioner Perry announced that the Police Commission will not have a meeting on February 11th.

CHIEF’S ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REVIEW OF RECENT DEPARTMENT EVENTS                                                           
Acting Chief Fong introduced Mr. Mark Laret, CEO of UCSF Children’s Hospital, Mr. Kieran Flaherly, UCSF Children’s Hospital, and Ms. Kim Scurr, Assistant Director of UCSF Children’s Hospital Pediatric Health Center.  Mr. Laret addressed the Commission and presented a plaque to Chief Fong acknowledging a $10,000.00 contribution to the hospital by the men and women of the Police Department who raised the money by sponsoring the Macy’s Christmas Tree Lights Program for $10.00 per light and the Buzz the Fuzz Program.

Chief Fong reported on several issues that the department has been working on this past week:

1. 
The modified duty general order, approved by the Commission.  Those officers affected by the revised general order has been notified so that they can be aware of the general order’s time line.

2. 
The department is revamping the Supervisors’ Manual which directs supervisors in completing certain personnel investigations.

3. 
On Tuesday, January 27, 2004, the Department held a joint press conference with “Mothers of Murdered Children” with the hope of generating witnesses to come forward.

4. 
Chapter 96 of the Administrative Code which deals with discipline provisions is now on the Department’s web site.

5. 
At last week’s command staff meeting, it was discussed that each commander will meet with their command and discuss the direction the Department was going in regards to customer service as well as uniform and grooming standards.

6. 
Operation Cease Fire commenced last week and that tomorrow, Thursday, January 29th, there will be a community meeting at 7:00 p.m. at the Gloria Davis Middle School to discuss with the community what cease fire is all about.

7. 
Chief Fong and Commander Dudley attended a meeting in Sacramento to discuss homeland security.  The National Guard will not be leaving the Golden Gate Bridge as reported by the media.

Chief Fong introduced Lt. Keohane, Legal Division, who reported on the incident where medical staff at SF General Hospital, for ethical reasons, refused to honor a search warrant to remove drugs from the private cavity of a woman who was under arrest for drug sales.  Lt. Keohane stated that the Department is looking at other options in case a similar situation occur in the future.

Deputy Chief Bruce, Investigations Bureau, introduced Captain Hettrich, Narcotics Unit, who reported on three individual drug arrests where drugs were recovered worth over $1 million on the street.

Lt. Murphy, Gang Task Force, reported on the Cease Fire Operation this past week.  He reported that during the two days of Operation Cease Fire, they have made several arrests and have confiscated seven guns.  They have identified a shooter involved in one of the shooting this month and are currently looking for him.

Deputy Chief Bruce listed a few top issues that the Investigations Bureau are involved in.  Things such as changes in the rules for selection of best candidates, the Cease Fire Operation, enhanced relationship with parents of murdered children, and assigning investigations to district stations.

OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT RE: STAFFING AND BUDGET AND SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS                                                        
Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, informed the Commission that he attended the press conference with the police and the mothers of murdered children and he felt that it was a good meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. Eddie Iglasias wanted to make a complaint that the OCC dropped his complaint before the nine-month time period expired.  He stated that the police has placed surveillance cameras and listening devices in him.

Ms. Hamilton, resident Webster and Hayes, asked for police help in ridding the area and the hallway of her building of drug dealers.

Chief Fong stated that she will have the captain contact her personally.

DISPOSITION ON DISCIPLINARY CHARGES FILED IN CASE 
NO. C01-175                                                                                              
Taken off calendar.

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

_____________________________

Lieutenant Edward Geeter

Secretary

San Francisco Police Commission
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